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PASTOR’S PEN
Dear Friends and Members of Sychar,

The following is a preview of a speech that I will be giving for the Afterlife Conference taking place at New Life Lutheran Church in Duluth on October 25th.  

“Can Christians Communicate with the Dead?”

Several popular TV shows have sprung up within the past few decades from reality fare such as Crossing Over with John Edward and Long Island Medium along with the fictional drama Medium.  These shows are based on the idea that certain human beings (mediums) have been gifted with the ability to be able to facility communication between the living and the dead. 

Mediumship is a very ancient practice.  It was very common amongst the pagan people of Biblical lands.  The evidence of this is that there are multiple warnings against interacting with mediums in the books of Deuteronomy (18:10-13) and Leviticus (19:31) (20:6).  

The most famous Biblical encounter with a medium takes place in the book of 1st Samuel (chapter 28) where King Saul travels to a medium the Witch of Endor.  Saul’s aim in this visit is to try to contact the spirit of the prophet Samuel to seek his advice before an important upcoming battle.

Perhaps the most relevant scripture passage related to the effectiveness of mediums is the account of the rich man and Lazarus from Luke 16.  Within this story, Lazarus seeks to communicate with his living brothers regarding the realities of Hades.  Lazarus soon hears that the gulf between the world and the dead and the world of the living is too great for any communication to occur (Luke 16:27-31).  

Mediumship came into popularity again after World War I as the mourning often desired to contact the dead.  History’s greatest magician Harry Houdini began his career as a medium.  Houdini quickly grew skeptical of the profession as he thought it to be dependent upon exploiting the emotionally vulnerable.  Houdini then turned his energies towards exposing mediums as frauds by exposing their methods by which they claimed to communicate with the dead.  Houdini never encountered a medium that he couldn’t debunk including his day’s most famous medium in Mina Crandon.  

In spite of this history, mediumship remains popular.  So we need to ask how shall we interpret it.  What is going on when people claim to be able to communicate with the dead?

Pure imagination is the most likely cause.  Scientists have conducted experiments where researchers have conducted fake séances only for the observers to claim to observe real supernatural phenomena such as people think a sedentary table to be levitating before their eyes.  

Mediums also tend to be gifted in what is called “cold reading” whereby they try to discern clues from their clients by picking up on things such as body language, fashion, religion, and race.  Cold reading involves very specifically phrased background questions so that the medium may attempt to communicate a relevant message from the dead.  Modern technology has made cold reading even easier due to internet’s ability to pre-screen clients ahead of time.  

So the most likely explanation for the effectiveness of mediums has to do with a mix of fraud along with psychology. 

I think the best pastoral response to the issues raised by mediums is that their presence serve as a reminder of people’s continual uncertainty surrounding death.  The uncertainty of others surrounding death provides an opportunity to witness as we point those with unresolved issues towards the promises given on the cross, the promises of the resurrection from the dead given to all believers.  These promises also remind us that whatever unresolved issues with loved ones that we may believe we have to resolve.  We eventually have to let these issues go since they do not ultimately define us going forward.  

Best Wishes,
Pastor Stew
From the council president

Well, a whole year has gone by since I was honored by being elected your council president.  Would you believe I still have no Vice-President?  Well it is true and I sure hope someone is nominated from the floor at the annual meeting.

Last month was a big month for working on projects for the church outdoors.  A new trench was dug to relieve wetness from around the church on the Parsonage side as well as the Edison side.  It took a lot of labor in wet and muddy conditions that were less than desirable.  We thank my nephew Rob Mattila, visiting from Colorado, for bringing with him his  backhoe that did almost all the digging.  Also helping with the project were Jon Mattila, Chuck Rathbone, Fred Mismash, Roger Mickelson, Gary Brumberg, & Merle McDonald.  A big thank you to all for it was huge project that will benefit Sychar Church for years to come.

Another project done this month was a new weather door being put into place off the social room.  Along with that the wall beside the door was opened and old windows taken out and replaced with insulation and new sill, outside panel, and wall board on the social room side.  Excellent job was done by Fred, Roger, and Floyd Sve.  These projects that are done by our core group of volunteers saves Sychar a bunch of money.  

[image: image3.jpg]


While I am thanking volunteers we all need to know that the church and parsonage lawns do not mow themselves.  This summer Reynold Grothe, Howard Sulheim, Fred Mishmash and Roger Mickelson have done a great job keeping Sychar looking good.  Now might be a good time to think about who would like to volunteer to keep walkways clear of snow.  Farmer’s Almanac says this winter might mirror last winter.  Heaven forbid!  God bless everyone.
The people of Sychar

Who we are

The person next to you in the pew on Sunday may be your closest friend or someone you don’t know.  Perhaps you taught their children in school or Sunday school or are a neighbor, a past or present co-worker or a business associate.  This series: Who We Are, attempts to better acquaint you with your brothers and sisters in Christ, through sketches of the lives of our Sychar family members.

DARREL AND CAROL CARTER

Both Darrel and Carol came to Silver Bay in 1956, but didn’t become a couple until 2002. Each had a previous spouse.
Carol was from Bagley, Minnesota, and like so many others grew up on a farm and attended a one-room school. The summer after graduating from high school, and before getting married, she worked at Twin Cities Arsenal in New Brighton where she inspected bullets, and still has her first paycheck stub showing the wage of $1.38/hour.
A farm near Bemidji was Darrel’s home. Before moving to Silver Bay he ran his father’s farm for two years. At Reserve Mining, he was in maintenance. After Cyprus took over operations, Darrel worked for them until retirement.
Darrel and Carol have been Sychar members for many years. At one time Darrel sang in the choir, Carol works with Mission Circle.
As a couple, the Carters enjoy dancing, playing cards and walking. Darrel has spent a lot of time hunting and fishing. Carol likes the outdoors and the machines that go with it. She worked her way up from riding a small mini-bike to a mid-sized cycle and still has her motorcycle endorsement. “Maybe I’ll get a big one yet,” she said. A number of years ago Carol and some Silver Bay women did a lot of snowmobiling, twice venturing all the way to Two Harbors. She had a SkiDoo Elan. Riding ATVs and shooting are also things she enjoys.

BETTY JOSEPHSON
When you look above the cupboards in Betty’s cozy kitchen, you see her collection of interesting cookie jars. Several of them are Pillsbury Dough Boy and Poppin’ Fresh. Remember them from the 70’s?

She was excited to be meeting two close friends in a few days. It has been a yearly gathering of five friends from Amery High School; sadly two of them are gone.

In Amery, Wisconsin, Betty was a waitress at a café where truck drivers stopped. That is how she met her future husband. After they were married, they farmed for a year before Vern’s brother brought him an application from Reserve Mining. They moved to the area in 1956, first living in a cabin in Beaver Bay, then the trailer court and a house on Edwardson Road before building a home in 1968 on that same road. It was about that time when Josephsons joined Sychar. Betty has been on boards of Public Relations and Fellowship.

Betty worked at Mariner Motel before moving on to the kitchen at Mary MacDonald School where she remained for 23 years. Back then all bread and baked goods were made at the school; she went to work at 6 A.M. to get the bread started for the day. How many loaves does it take to fill school children for that many years?

She has been encouraged by her family to travel and “enjoy herself”, and once did go on a cruise, but she says volunteering is her true enjoyment and will continue as long as possible. For eleven years, she has been northern Lake County Client Representative for the Salvation Army, working with their various programs. As president/vice president of North Shore Golden Age Club, Betty coordinates speakers for the meetings and arranges two bus trips each year. She drives folks to appointments in Two Harbors as part of her membership on the board of North Shore Area Partners. She has been coordinator for northern Lake County Second Harvest food bank. For ten years she has worked with WICC program and recently became involved with Ruby’s Pantry. Two years ago Betty started the Widow’s luncheon, a gathering many Sychar women attend.

All of Betty’s volunteering has not gone unnoticed. In 2006 she was Lake County Senior of the Year and Golden Jubilee Queen of Silver Bay. A large picture, adorned with a plaque, on Betty’s living room wall is the Salvation Army division award for MN and ND. In 2011, she was Grand Marshall in the Bay Days parade. That same year, at a surprise tea in Duluth, she was awarded a certificate, the Presidential Award for 4000 hours of volunteer service. It is accompanied by a letter from the White House, signed by President Obama.
BOARD OF WORSHIP NOTES

AVERAGE SUNDAY ATTENDANCE IN AUGUST:  61


THE WELL:  August: Operation Christmas Child - $174.47



September: Operation Christmas Child



October: Welcome Outreach

Good News:  Our ReClaim hymnals have arrived and are waiting to have an official Sychar name plate added before their first use.  We’l aim for dedication and first use on Reformation Sunday, October 26.  Thank you to those who contributed to the ReClaim Hymnal funds so no other monies needed to be raised.

A “Thank you” is also in order for your generosity to our Board’s Well project charities.  From September 1, 2013 through August 31, 2014, you donated $1,611.81.  $729.59 went to area charities and $882.22 was given to non-local charities.

Mark your calendars:  Thanksgiving Ecumenical Service at Sychar on Wednesday, November 26th at 7pm.  Christmas tree and Sanctuary decorating supper on Monday, December 1st at 6pm.

Our Adult Choir has resumed its rehearsals at 9am each Sunday morning.  Come join us and make a joyful noise unto the Lord!

The Bell Choir has begun its rehearsals on Tuesday mornings at 9:30am.  Come and ring with us – no previous experience necessary.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Bauman, Secretary- Board of Worship

SLCW News

Our Fall Salad Luncheon was an enjoyable time of fellowship and delicious eating.  A decadent chocolate dessert was served, but we needed the extra calories to combat the shivering due to the cold room.

If you missed the list of duties in the last scroll for the Fall Cleaning and the Fall Festival, here they are again.

Fall Cleaning – October 13th through the 17th

CIRCLE 1 – Armchair room, nursery and Sunday School rooms 11 and 12.

CIRCLE 2 – Parlor, Sunday School rooms 13 and 14, library

CIRCLE 3 – Pulpit side of sanctuary, offices and Edison hallway

CIRCLE 4 – Social room and balcony

CIRCLE 5 – Kitchen and rest rooms

CIRCLE 6 – Lectern side of sanctuary, narthex and coat room

A list of duties for each circle will be posted in the kitchen.

Fall Festival on November 15th
CIRCLE 1 – Check out and decorations

CIRCLE 2 – General cleanup – 4 pans of bars

CIRCLE 3 – Lunch

CIRCLE 4 – Publicity, Sunday Sale – 3 pans of bars

CIRCLE 5 – Clean tables and kitchen

CIRCLE 6 – Set up

Our next board meeting is October 9th.  Anyone is welcome to come.

CIRCLE 1 serves in October
NEED BOARD MEMBERS for Thrivent Northshore Chapter 31313

We Need You!

Thrivent Financial’s North Shore Chapter 31313 needs a minimum of three new board members to fill the vacant positions. We have eight meetings per year, of which six are teleconferences.

Special thanks go out to Betty Oslund, Fred Mismash and Judy Martell who have served on the board for four years.  Those who will continue to serve will be Kaye Tavernier and Rhonda Schulte from Grand Marais.

This means we have no representation from Silver Bay or Two Harbors.

Our local budget for projects and expenses was about $15,000 for 2013. The Chapter did 12 fund raisers along with four hands-on projects for a total of $87,290 raised. In addition, $38,742.00 Thrivent Choice Dollars was directed by members to their local churches from Grand Marais to Knife River.

If we do not have a minimum of five board members, the North Shore Chapter receives no funding for 2015.

Please contact Gary Zinter or Greg Hanson, 226-3442 if you are willing to serve as a board member. We hope to hear from you!
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Mission Team

Pies… get your Pies… Mission Team is going to be selling pies for the holidays. Contact Peggi Potter for more information!!!
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It’s that time of year, again, to start thinking about those shoe boxes!!! Please remember Operation Christmas Child when you are out and about shopping.  Even the donation of one package of color pencils or crayons helps.  It is school supply time so now is the time to stock up on those items. 
Prayers for the sheep

The Families of Carl Virant, Mike Bromaghim and Theressa (Tessie) Marion;Gary Gubrud, Guss & Kathi Krake, Diane LaBerge, Carol Johnson, Phil Amundson, Lorraine Hendrickson, Gwen Ronhovde, Joe Fredrickson, Karl Jevning, Lyle Jorgenson, Chris Strande, Leland Fuller, Herman Blasing, Janet Haveri, Sheri Stephensen, Debra Clausen, Tessie Huset, Diann Hodson, Shirley Hanner, Linda Stegmeir, Jill & Wayne Hansen, Neal Hansen, Myrna Benoit, Ruth Gubrud, Kathy Thompson, Deb MacMillian, Al Thorngren, Arnold Overby, Lyla Grace Santos, Vince Sando, Gary Garlie, Don Hedin, Shirley Moschet, Fred Niebuhr, Pat LeBlanc, Bertha Savonen, Rey Grothe, Lois Peterson, Angela Cook, Merle McDonald, The Church of the Living Water and Pastor Transito; law enforcement, fire & ambulance personnel; & our military service men (Army: Lucas Milne, Airforce: Christian Davey) & women.

October Birthdays
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5
Doreen Larson

7
Rodney Lampton

9
Pastor Stew Carlson

15
Faith Gose
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18
Michele Fenstad


Doreen Nelson


Armida Thompson

19
Dave Dilley

October Flowers

Oct 5th – Given by Ray & Carla Jackson in loving memory of Ross Jackson.

Oct 12th – Given by Phil & Carolyn Houle in memory of Jim Houle.

Oct 19th – Given by Wayne & Michele Fenstad in honor of Yvonne Mensing’s 80th Birthday.

Oct 26th – Given by Wayne & Deloris Johnson in memory of Beaver.

Acolytes
Oct 5th
Brandon Dow

Oct 12th
Hunter Dow

Oct 19th
Brandon Dow

Oct 26th
Hunter Dow

Announcements

FOOD SHELF

Fill the box in the Narthex for your neighbors. Needs: Kleenex, toothpaste, dish and laundry detergent, canned chili and spaghetti, brownie mix, pork and beans, kidney beans.  Please, no baby food, no home canned, outdated or opened items.  Your monetary donations allow us to purchase from the Second Harvest Food Bank at very low cost. Thank you for your help. Questions - call Jenny at 226-4444.
HIPPA Privacy and Security

Due to HIPPA Privacy and Security rules it is no longer customary for the hospitals to inform churches of patients and their status.  If you or a loved one is in the hospital and would like a pastoral visit please contact Pastor Stew or the church office as soon as possible.
2014 Memory Walk for Alzheimer’s

This will be held on October 4th at the DECC in Duluth.  To join the Veteran’s Home team or to donate, go to this website—act.alz.org/goto/SBvets.  Any questions, call Dani at 220-9789 or email: danelle.donner@state.mn.us

Stickers Wanted:

If your mail box is overflowing with envelopes full of stickers that you don’t use, the Board of Public Relations would like to recycle them for you by using them on our monthly Scrolls.  Please put your stickers in the Public Relations mail box in the office.  Thank you!

PASTOR STEW

If you should need to contact Pastor Stew you can call him on his cell phone (651) 207-3939 or at home (218) 226-3491 or at the office (218) 226-4424.
21	Mary Kentala


	Cam Torgerson


	Lois Frederick


22	Carol Tuorila


24	Judy Waxlax


28	Faith Frahm


30	Lenore Nesset


	Chuck Rathbone





Altar Guild


Peg Johnson


Jean Rogers








